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October 1, 2010

James L. Randall, P.E.

Director, Transportation Planning and Programming Division

118 East Riverside Drive

Austin, Texas, 78704.
Dear Mr. Randall:

The Texas Border Coalition appreciates this opportunity to share our suggestions for improvement of the Texas Department of Transportation’s Texas Statewide Long-Range Transportation Plan 2035.

TxDOT’s has major responsibilities for Texas land ports of entry, including the planning and design of border transportation projects; issuing and recording Texas and Mexico commercial vehicle registrations; improving coordination of U.S.-Mexico and Texas border transportation infrastructure planning; and approving international bridge construction projects before bridge sponsors request a Presidential Permit.

As you know, in 2009 President of the United States Barack Obama promised President of Mexico Felipe Calderon that the United States would fight the southbound cross-border transport of bulk cash and weapons, two of the most important contributions U.S. residents make to the drug cartels in Mexico that President Calderon is fighting to defeat.

Nearly all of the southbound cash and arms exiting the United States to Mexico crosses the border via a land port of entry, the same way most of the illegal drugs enter our nation.  

While spot southbound checks are mostly the responsibility of the Federal government, the State of Texas maintains the authority to enforce state laws within her territory.  Because our land ports of entry infrastructure did not anticipate the necessity of southbound spot inspections, our physical facilities for southbound checks are nearly non-existent.

Under current law, TxDOT is authorized to plan and design border transportation projects. TxDOT could help facilitate southbound inspection by engineering and executing, together with federal law enforcement officials, improved southbound facilities.  

The Texas Border Coalition suggests that before the Texas Statewide Long-Range Transportation Plan 2035 is published in its final form, provisions be included for the construction of facilities that would enhance the ability of law enforcement officials to prevent the smuggling of bulk cash and firearms out of the United States.

Our nation’s ability to effectively secure our borders depends more every day on the success of President Calderon’s effort to defeat the drug cartels operating in both of our countries.  TxDOT has the opportunity to contribute to that success, and the Texas Border Coalition urges you to join the fight.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
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Monica Weisberg-Stewart

Chairman, Immigration and Ports of Entry Committee  

Texas Border Coalition


